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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 1 
7 pm AAFH 
(AA in Fellowship Hall) 
 

2 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

 

3 
9 & 10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

First Communion 

Instruction Begins 

 4 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
7:00 pm 
WELCA Board 

5 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
 

6 
11 am 
PrimeTimers 
7:15 pm: AAFH 
 

7 
 

 

 

 

8 
7 pm AAFH 
 
 

9 
9:30 am 
Bookworms 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

 

10 
9 & 10:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

 

STEW SUNDAY 

11 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

12 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
7:30 pm 
Council Meeting  
 

13 
10 am 
Angel Circle 
12 Noon 
Miriam Circle 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

14 
 
 

 

15 
7 pm AAFH 

 
 

 

16 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

 

17 
9 & 10:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

18 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

 

19 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
1pm   
Knitting 
7 pm 
CEC Meeting 

20 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 
 

21 
10:30 am 
Adult Book Group 
 
 
 
 

22 
7 pm AAFH 
 
 

 
 
 

23 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

24 
9 & 10:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

------------------------------ 
31 

9 & 10:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

25 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
 
 
Annunciation 
of Our Lord 

26 
10:15 am 
Atrium Hymn Sing 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 

 

27 
10 am 
Angel Circle 
6 pm 
Soup & Study 
7:15 pm: AAFH 
 

28 
 

29 
7 pm AAFH 
 

30 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

March 2019 

TIPS Deadline! 



 

  

Date Altar Guild Ushers Acolytes Reader Communion 
Assistants 

Coffee Hosts 

March 3 
 
Transfiguration 
Of Our Lord 
 

Valerie McGrath 
Le Eckert 

Pat Kaplan 
Tom Sajban 
Rich Wantula 
Rick Beyer 

Erik Lawson 
Bryan Lawson 
Tyler Westerberg 
Henry McGrath 

Jeff O’Sullivan n/a Barbara 
Johanson 

March 10 
 
Lent 1 
 

 

Alice Huizinga 
Mary Laverack 

Justin Oosterwyk 
Chris Taranto 
Amy Taranto 
Dave Taranto 

Colin Loftus 
Hailey Oosterwyk 

Mary Stevens n/a Terri Loftus 
Valerie McGrath 

March 17 
 
Lent 2 

Ilona Oosterwyk 
Terri Loftus 

Alex Banu 
Cindy Gaffney 
Andrew Gaffney 
Tom Sajban 

Tricia Kellstrom 
Olivia Gaffney 

Bob Davidson n/a The Wantulas 

March 24 
 
Lent 3 

Lori VanDerStad 
Lisa Fabian 

Bill Monsees 
Doug Zangrilli 
Jeff Riotto 
Bob Bartet 

Madison 
Schloesser 
Jaclyn Langscultz 

Lori VanDerStad n/a Barbara Tammi 
Nancy Tammi 

March 31 
 
Lent 4 

Debbie Andersen 
Karen Sajban 

Craig Beyer 
Rick Beyer 
Tom Sajban 
Pat Kaplan 

Jacob Dittmer 
Joshua Dittmer 

Danielle Dittmer n/a Alice Huizinga 
Karen Kong 

Worship Participants 

 

March 2019 

 



 

From the Pastor 

Lent at Last! 
 

Lent is the Church’s period of preparation for celebrating the mystery of our 

redemption.  Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter – Passion and Resurrection – 

are the proclamation and celebration of this mystery.  Please plan to spend these 40 

days of penitential preparation practicing the disciplines of Lent here at St. Timothy. 

 

Ash Wednesday 

Lent arrives late this year with Ash Wednesday on March 6 and Easter on April 

21 (remember last year when Ash Wednesday fell on Valentine’s Day and Easter on 

April Fools’ Day?).  Early or late, Lent arrives, and with it the traditions and observances 

to which we’ve become accustomed.  On Ash Wednesday we’ll worship twice: our 

spoken liturgy takes place at noon, and our sung service at 7:30 pm.  Both liturgies 

begin with an order of corporate confession, followed by the imposition of ashes.  Holy 

Communion is also offered at both services.  Ash Wednesday is an important 

observance for the Christian.  We acknowledge the limits of our humanity, by 

confessing our short-comings and wearing a sign of our penitence.  Everyone is 

encouraged to join us on March 6. 

 

Soup and Study 

 Beginning on Wednesday, March 13, and continuing for the next four weeks, 

we’ll gather for a simply meal at 6:00 pm and continue with prayer and study at 7:00 

pm.  Our study this year will be of favorite hymns.  Since Christmas there has been a 

sheet on the Happenings Bulletin Board asking our members to list their favorite 

hymns.  These, along with several others, will be the focus of this year’s Wednesday 

studies.  We’ll have a chance to sing a verse of two of each, followed by examinations 

of each hymn’s history, author and/or composer, biblical citations contained within the 

hymn, as well as personal reflections upon its meaning.   

 



 As always, everyone is invited to join us for these evenings of food, fellowship, 

prayer and learning.  We rely on participants to provide soup, bread, and dessert; we 

also look for volunteers to set up and clean up.  Please sign up on the Happenings 

Bulletin Board. 

 
First Communion 

 This year’s fourth and fifth grade Sunday School class will be preparing to receive 

the Blessed Sacrament on the Sundays in Lent.  The first day of instruction will be 

starting at 9:00 am in the yellow Sunday School room (across from the secretary’s 

office).  Mr. Rich Wantula will teach, with my occasional assistance.  Students who 

successfully complete instruction will receive the sacrament for the first time on 

Sunday, April 7, at the 10:30 service.  All 4th and 5th graders are encouraged to 

participate. 

         In Jesus’ name, 

 

 
         Pastor Robin Mountenay 
 

 

Our Lenten Soup & Study 
series begins on Wednesday, 

March 13th, at 6:00 p.m.  Look for 

the sign-up sheet on the 

Happenings bulletin board for set-

up, clean-up, and supplying soup, 

bread, and dessert.  Our theme 

this year will be “Singing, Praying, 

Studying our Favorite Hymns”. There will be five sessions; the last will be 

on April 10th.  Everyone is welcome to these evenings of food, fellowship, 

prayer, and study. 

 

Singing 
Praying 

Studying 

Favorite Hymns



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Laurie at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316! 

 

3/2 Donna Milito 

3/3 Brendan Loftus 

3/5 Katherine Knittel 

3/6 Rachel Stevens 

3/7 Andrew Konnerth 

3/8 Anna Dittmer 

3/8 Christopher Gaffney 

3/10 Diana DeAngelis 

3/11 Claire Zimmerman 

3/12 Amanda Loftus 

3/13 Patrick Kaplan 

3/13 Stevie Lynn Fabian 

3/14 Joyce Steible 

3/14 Dorothy Lender 

 

 

3/16 Arthur DeRose 

3/18 Barbara Kaplan 

3/18 Alice Huizinga 

3/19 Rebecca Kremen 

3/19 Kieran Roman 

3/22 Cliff Konnerth 

3/23 Donna McHugh 

3/23 Robert Bartelt 

3/24 Marie Beyer 

3/25 Amanda George 

3/28 Evalyn Johnson 

3/28 Christa Brandt 

3/28 Samantha Scillieri 

3/30 Barbara Tammi 

 

 

 

 

3/6 Carolyn & Louis Russo 

3/10 Rebecca & Richard Kremen 

3/26 Dorothy & Ray Lender 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


 

MEMORIALS 

 

Since January 15, 2019, gifts were given to the General Memorial Fund in 
memory of: 
 John Liljegren 
 
 and to the Organ/Music/Bells Fund in memory of: 
Merle and Frank Knotts, parents of Mary Ann Levine 
John Liljegren 
 
There were no Memorial purchases during this month.        

  

No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased this month, so 
our paver total stands at 113. The price of a paver is 
$300.00. Checks may be made to St. Timothy Memorial 
Fund, with the words “Memorial Garden” on the memo 
line. Pavers may be engraved with the names of deceased 
loved ones, or left blank for future engraving. Paver 
application sheets are available in the narthex. See Pat 

Winters for further information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; 
gifts are welcome at all times! 
 
We also welcome contributions to the fund for restoration and 
enhancement of our Church organ. The work is on-going and should 
be completed very soon.  Checks may be made to St. Timothy 
Memorial Fund, with the words “Organ Repair” on the memo line. 
 

We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy Memorial 
Funds – the General Memorial Fund, the Music Fund, the George 
Laubscher Monday Morning Fund, the Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light Candle 
Fund, and the Flanders/Schleer Scholarship Loan Funds – and for the faithful 
repayments to the loan funds. We welcome additional contributions as we assist 
families with the high price of college. 

 

 



 

Adult Book Group ~ March 21st     

We are reading The Bible Again for the First Time by Borg. We are up to 
reviewing chapter 10 this month. Come and join our lively discussions.  
 

Help us pick out our next subject or book to discuss. We 
meet on the third Thursday of the month. This month it 
is March 21 from 10:30 am to 12 Noon. Our leader, Art 
DeRose keeps us thinking and, many times, laughing as 
well. 

Carol, Art, Sandy, Dolores,  

         Le, Nancy, and Barbara 

 
 

 
 

Bookworms ~ March 9th       

We will be meeting March 9th at the usual Barnes & Noble coffee 
shop.  Our book selection is Behold the Dreamers by Imbalo 

Mbue.  In April we will be reviewing The End of Your Life Book 

Club by Will Schwalbe.  Come and join us for good camaraderie 
and interesting discussion. We'd love to have you.  
 

March – Behold the Dreamers by Imbalo Mbue  

April – The End of Your Life Book Club by Will Schwalbe 

May – The Tortilla Curtain by T. C. Boyle 

 

Join us any time at the coffee shop in Barnes & Noble on Rt. 46.  Happy reading. 

        Colleen, Nancy, Le, Dolores, 

        Carolyn, Elsie and Barbara 

  

New time: 10:30am 



   
Come join us. There are 8 of us that attend weekly 
on Tuesdays from 11:30am to 12:30pm. Both men 
and women are welcome, some of us are church 
members and some are from the community. All 
are welcome.  
 

We meet in Fellowship hall every week. You may have noticed the 
chair set up. The cost is $30 a month. We have a great yoga leader 
who teaches us in ways to help both body and mind. 
 

 

Don't forget Knitting and Crocheting on Tuesday, 

March 19th at 1 o'clock. Beginners and experts 

welcome. We meet in the church parlor. Come 

for sharing in our work and helping each other 

when needed. It's a fun time. 

 

  

 

  
  
March  3 Barbara Johanson 

March 10 Terri Loftus 
 Valerie McGrath  
March 17 The Wantulas 
March 24 Barbara Tammi 
 Nancy Tammi  
March 31 Alice Hunzinga 
 Karen Kong 

 
April7 Monica Herasimtschuk 
 Karen Sajban  
April14 Palm Sunday  
 No Coffee 
April  21 EASTER 
 No Coffee     
April 28 The Kaplans   
  



 

 
 
 
 

One of the gifts we get when we are together is laughter. Have you 
noticed that? Hope you don't take yourself too seriously. Can you laugh 
at yourself? I hope so. 
 
A couple of chuckles for you: 

"A dog teaches a boy fidelity, perseverance, and to 
turn around three times before lying down".  

By Robert Benchley 

And "...people who keep dogs... are cowards who haven't 
got the guts to bite people themselves."  

By August Stindberg 

Hope at least I got you to smile. 
 
The Star Ledger had an article that reminded us that some spices are 
good for us. Cinnamon may help lower blood sugar levels, Turmeric is 
considered a medicinal cure all, thought to aid in oxidative damage, 
inflammation, etc., Ginger helps digestion, Rosemary to help memory and 
Garlic is said to boost immune function, etc. 
 
"Lord, I have nothing to complain about. You have given me life and the 
gift of faith. You have loved me and given your life for me. Today I let go 
of all those things that try to steal my joy. I reject sin and selfishness. I 
embrace love and simplicity. With your grace, I choose to rejoice.” 
Father Jonathan Morris 
 

More “Make Life Easy” next Tips 
Barbara Westerberg 

Make Life Easy 



Angels Circle 

The Angels will meet on March 13
th
 and 27

th
 

at 10am – weather permitting. 

 

We will work on quilts in March. In April we 

will begin working on the 2019 Bosnia Project. 

 

Barbara Kaplan 

 

 

 

 

Heart ‘n Hands Mission  
 

We recently learned that there is a need for reading 
glasses in the homeless community. Please check 
around the house and in your desk drawers for those old 
pairs you stashed away, but don’t need any more, and 
deposit them in the Heart ‘n Hands Mission crate in the 
Donation Station.  Our goal is to collect 100 pairs in the 

next month to help others see more clearly.  (Please do not deposit 
prescription eyeglasses.) 
 
April is National Volunteer Month, and we’re kicking it off with a Day of Service 
on Saturday, April 6, from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm in Fellowship Hall.  Please 
join us for an hour or two to sort and box spring and summer clothing. Just 
an hour of your time will make a real difference to those we serve. These days 
of service are also wonderful opportunities for students who need service 
hours. We ask that all students be accompanied by an adult. As always, we 
will accept donations of clean and gently used spring and summer clothing 
on that day. We will have light refreshments. Feel free to bring a bag lunch if 
you wish. All are welcome. 
 
Lord, we ask that you watch over those in need, that they may find shelter 
when they seek it, food when they are hungry, clothing and comfort when 
they are cold, and Your grace and loving encouragement in their darkness. 
 



Wayne Interfaith Network 

Currently WIN is serving 118 clients and their 

families. Approximately 22 families are served each 

week. The pantry particularly needs pasta sauce 

(canned or bottled), canned fruit, coffee and instant 

coffee (reg & decaf), tea & peanut butter. There is no 

need for canned corn, green beans, variety beans, soup 

or pasta. 

Monetary donations are greatly appreciated and may be made “in memory 

of” or “in honor of”. Mail to Wayne Interfaith Network, PO Box 3341, 

Wayne, NJ 07474-3341.  

Thank you for your generosity. 

www.WinFoodPantry.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please 

remember the 

extra envelopes! 

At this time of year there are two 

Additional envelopes to Remember: 

1. Initial Offering: Helps to Offset the Cost of Envelopes 

2. The Lutheran: Helps to offset the cost of “Living 

Lutheran” Magazine 

 

http://www.winfoodpantry.org/


 

St. Timothy Lutheran Church 

Are you following St. Timothy on Facebook?  You’ll find lots of 

information including special service scheduling (such as Christmas) or 

events coming up, fun pictures, and much more.  If you are on Facebook 

and haven’t gone to the St. Timothy page, try it out today.  For everyone 

who is following St. Timothy on Facebook, “like” and “share” our 

information. 

 

Help St Timothy practice good stewardship! 
 

If anyone has a pick-up truck or vehicle large enough to 
transport our recyclables to the Wayne Recycle Center 
please contact Cliff Konnerth on his cell at (201) 757-
4086. 
 

He occasionally needs a fill in if he can't get to them for a 
week or two. 

Thanks! 😊 

 

 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICES 

Wednesday, March 6th 
12 Noon & 7:30 pm 

 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Timothy-Lutheran-Church-466315683439123/


 
 
 

 

 
The totals are in!  GOD’s Global Barnyard was a great success with raising $380.  Our 
4 Sunday School classes and the Catechism class were able to pick what gifts they 
would like to donate.  The gifts are: Chicks – 5 sets of 10,  Pigs – 4, Honey Bees – 5 
Beehives,  Roosters – 2 and  1 Goat.   The students had picked 2 Ducks and so did 
Lois Clapp for a total of 3, but they ran out.  Who would have thought that they’d 
run out of Ducks!!  So we were able to buy 2 Roosters.  They are all so glad that they 
could help families with all of these gifts.  “For I was hungry and you gave me food, 
I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you 
welcomed me “– Matthew 25:35 
 

St. Timothy’s 1st Communion instruction will begin on Sunday March 3rd.  A special 
“Thank You” goes to Rich Wantula for teaching this very special lesson to our 4th & 
5th Grade class.   
 

Our 4th thru 7th  grade Sunday School students were happy to help out WELCA again 
this year.  WELCA  sent goody boxes to our College and Military young adults for 
Valentine’s Day. They signed cards that were put in each box to remind our young 
adults that St. Timothy’s and our Sunday School thinks about them.  We’ve heard 
that the recipients were really happy with the goodies!  
  

Palm Sunday is right around the corner, April 14.  Stay tuned to hear the exciting day 
that is being planned. 
 

In His Name, Laura Dec 
 

Dates to Remember: 
March 6 – Ash Wednesday 
March 10 – First Communion Instruction Begins  
                       Daylight Savings Time Begins – Clocks Ahead 1 Hour 
April 7 – First Communion  
April 14 – Palm Sunday – Congregational Breakfast – NO Sunday School 
April 21 – Easter Sunday – NO Sunday School 
May 19 – Last Day of Sunday School – Attendance Awards/Teacher Appreciation 
June 9 – Confirmation 



 
 
 
 
 
 
As you may be aware, we now have a Senior Advisory Team in place 
at St. Timothy that, among other things, helps to plan Prime Timers 
and find resources for seniors.   On occasion, we will offer resources 

through the Senior Moments column in TIPS.  Prime Timers 

announcements as to dates and presenters (or activities) will be 
found in this column as well.  If you have a valuable resource for our 
seniors that you would like to share, please let me know! 
 
MARCH PRIME TIMERS: Do you know what a 
Freeholder does?  If you, like me, emigrated from 
some place to New Jersey, this may have been a 
new term for you as it is distinctive to New Jersey.   
 
Passaic County Freeholder John Bartlet will join us 
on March 6 to talk about his work as a Freeholder.  
Many think this position is largely associated with 
budgetary items, but his work is far more diverse.     
 
As March 6th is Ash Wednesday, we are asking that all who attend 
please arrive by 10:45 as we hope to begin a few moments early 
so that we can promptly begin the program and attend Ash 
Wednesday service at noon.   Coffee, tea, and hot cross buns will 
be served during the presentation and those who wish to return to 
Fellowship Hall for a brown bag lunch after the church service may 
do so.  Look forward to seeing you on March 6th:  11 a.m. Prime 
Timers; 12 noon: Ash Wednesday liturgy. 
  

continued… 



OVERWHELMED BY PRESCRIPTION DRUG COSTS? 
There are several services that help with the cost of these drugs. 

 
CommunitycaresRX.com:   One 
can obtain a membership card, 
free of charge and no income 
restrictions by going to this site on-
line or calling (800) 535-0750 

leaving your name and address at the message prompt.  On the site 
you can put in the name of your drug, the strength, amount needed, 
and zip code.  A page will be displayed with pharmacies in the area 
that accept the CommunitycaresRX card as well as the cost.  The 
cost at pharmacies varies.   On generic drugs the savings is as much 
as 40-70% off; on brand names the savings is about 20% off. 
 

GoodRX.com: There is no 
membership card with this service and 
no income restrictions.  The same 
information (drug name, strength, 
amount, and zip code) is entered on 
the site and a page will appear with 
coupons for pharmacies that accept 

the GoodRX coupons.   The prescription must be an exact match to 
the coupon; that is name, strength, and amount.    The website does 
a good job of explaining the program but you can also call with 
questions at 855-268-2822. 
 
For the Senior Advisory Committee, 
Eileen Smith, Facilitator  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



EYEGLASS COLLECTION 
 
We will no longer be collecting prescription 
eyeglasses at St. Timothy.  However, Heart ’n 
Hands will continue to collect over-the-counter 
reading glasses.   There is still a need for 
prescription eyeglasses and there are a 
number of ways that you may donate: 
 
1) There is a receptacle in front of the Wayne municipal building for 
eyeglasses.  Many post offices throughout New Jersey have receptacles 
(such as the Sheffield location in Wayne).   
 
2) You may donate prescription glasses to LensCrafters, Pearle, or Sears 
Optical store locations throughout New Jersey for distribution to poor 
communities through OneSight charity. 
 
3) The Lions Club International has distribution centers in New Jersey.  
They pick up glasses at any Walmart that has a vision center such as:  Cedar 
Knolls, Garfield, or Riverdale. You may also go to 
http://www.njlerc.org/donations.html for a listing of Lions Club donation 
centers throughout New Jersey. 
 
Please remember that although we are no longer collecting prescription 
eyeglasses there is still a need for over-the-counter reading glasses that 
Heart ’n Hands is responding to through the ministries they serve.   For more 
information you can follow Heart ’n Hands on Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/heartnhandsmission/ 
 
For the Outreach Team, 
Eileen Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 



STEW SUNDAY • MARCH 10th 
 

Will you consider making a batch of stew for the guests 
at Eva’s Kitchen in Paterson?  We always hear words of 
gratitude from the guests at Eva’s Kitchen for the meal 
prepared for them.   
 

Once again we are joining with the congregation of 
Immaculate Heart of Mary to provide this nourishing 
meal.  The past few times we’ve participated in Stew 
Sunday we’ve just about been able to serve everyone.  
The number of guests continues to grow.  We always 
hope for left-over stew as this is distributed to a 
women’s shelter.    
 

The stew should be put into toss-away containers and brought to the church either 
Saturday night or Sunday before 10:00 a.m.  You may also bring it on Friday 
during office hours (9-12).  On Sunday at 10:00 the stews from St. Timothy are 
loaded up for transport to Eva’s Kitchen. 
 

As we need a count of stews, please sign up on the bulletin board across from the 
elevator or let Eileen Smith or Laura Dec know that you will be cooking.   The 
recipe follows.  Thank you! 
 

 
STEW SUNDAY RECIPE 
 

3 lbs. stew meat - cut in 1½ inch chunks 
1/3 cup all-purpose flour 
1/3 cup salad oil 
1 large onion, chopped 
1 clove garlic, minced 
4 beef bouillon cubes (or envelopes) 

1 teaspoon salt 
1/2 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce 
1/2 teaspoon pepper 
6 medium potatoes, cut in chunks 
1 16 oz. bag carrots, cut in chunks 
1 10 oz. package frozen peas 

 

Dredge meat in flour. Sauté meat, a few pieces at a time in oil, until well browned 
on all sides.  Remove pieces as they brown and continue cooking other pieces. 
 

Reduce heat to medium.  Add chopped onion and garlic to drippings and cook 
until onion is almost tender, but not brown.  Stir in 3 cups water, bouillon, salt, 
Worcestershire, and pepper - stirring occasionally until it comes to a boil.  Add 
meat and cover. Simmer 2½ hours. 
 

Add potatoes and carrot chunks.  Cover and simmer 20 minutes.  Stir in frozen 
peas and simmer 5 minutes. 



 

 

 

 

 

Living Lutheran Magazine 

 The 52-page magazine carries news of the ELCA, its institutions, 65 

synods, 10,470 congregations and 4.8 million members; news of global 

Lutheran churches; news of other U.S. denominations and faith groups; 

and inspirational stories and columns. Published 12 times a year, Living  

Lutheran has a circulation of 280,000 and is the largest Lutheran 

publication in the world and the largest denominational periodical in North 

America. It is distributed in more than 50 countries. 

 St. Timothy takes part in Living Lutheran’s “Every Member 

Subscription Plan,” meaning that all of our members are eligible to receive 

a copy in the mail every month.  Each annual subscription in the Every 

Member Plan costs the congregation $8.95.  In each set of offering 

envelopes, there is an envelope marked “The Lutheran.”  If you appreciate 

receiving this magazine, please consider helping us defray the cost of 

subscribing by filling the envelope and mailing it to the office or dropping 

it in the offering plate. 

 If you are not receiving Living Lutheran, please contact Laurie in the 

church office (973-694-8316 or st.tims395@yahoo.com ) and ask her to 

add your name to our subscription list.   

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


 

 
Friday, March 1   Deuteronomy 9:6-14   Acts 10:1-8     Psalm 99 
Saturday, March 2  Deuteronomy 9:15-24   Luke 10:21-24    Psalm 99 
Sunday, March 3   Exodus 34:29-35   2 Corinthians 3:12 — 4:2  Luke 9:28-36[37-43a] 
Monday, March 4   Exodus 35:1 -29    Acts 10:9 -23a    Psalm 35:11 -28 
Tuesday, March 5   Ezekiel 1:1 —2:1    Acts 10:23b -33    Psalm 35:11 -28 
Wednesday, March 6  Joel 2:1-2, 12-17    2 Corinthians 5:20b—6:10  Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 
Thursday, March 7  Exodus 5:10-23    Acts 7:30-34    Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16 
Friday, March 8   Exodus 6:1-13    Acts 7:35-42    Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16 
Saturday, March 9  Ecclesiastes 3:1-8   John 12:27-36    Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16 
Sunday, March 10  Deuteronomy 26:1-11  Romans 10:8b-13   Luke 4:1-13 
Monday, March 11  1 Chronicles 21:1-17   1 John 2:1-6    Psalm 17 
Tuesday, March 12  Zechariah 3:1-10    2 Peter 2:4-21    Psalm 17 
Wednesday, March 13  Job 1:1-22     Luke 21:34 —22:6   Psalm 17 
Thursday, March 14  Genesis 13:1-7, 14-18   Philippians 3:2-12   Psalm 27 
Friday, March 15   Genesis 14:17-24    Philippians 3:17-20   Psalm 27 
Saturday, March 16 Psalm 118:26-29    Matthew 23:37-39   Psalm 27 
Sunday, March 17 Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18  Philippians 3:17--4:1   Luke 13:31-35 
Monday, March 18 Exodus 33:1-6    Romans 4:1-12    Psalm 105:1-42 
Tuesday, March 19  2 Samuel 7:4, 8-16   Romans 4:13-18    Matthew 1:16, 18-21, 24a 
Wednesday, March 20  2 Chronicles 20:1-22   Luke 13:22-31    Psalm 105:1-42 
Thursday, March 21  Daniel 3:19-30    Revelation 2:8-11   Psalm 63:1-8 
Friday, March 22   Daniel 12:1-4    Revelation 3:1-6    Psalm 63:1-8 
Saturday, March 23  Isaiah 5:1-7    Luke 6:43-45    Psalm 63:1-8 
Sunday, March 24  Isaiah 55:1-9    1 Corinthians 10:1-13   Luke 13:1-9 
Monday, March 25  Isaiah 7:10-14    Hebrews 10:4-10    Luke 1:26-38 
Tuesday, March 26  Ezekiel 17:1-10    Romans 2:12-16    Psalm 39 
Wednesday, March 27  Numbers 13:17-27   Luke 13:18-21    Psalm 39 
Thursday, March 28  Joshua 4:1-13    2 Corinthians 4:16—5:5  Psalm 32 
Friday, March 29   Joshua 4:14-24    2 Corinthians 5:6-15   Psalm 32 
Saturday, March 30  Exodus 32:7-14    Luke 15:1-10    Psalm 32 
Sunday, March 31  Joshua 5:9-12    2 Corinthians 5:16-21   Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 
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St. Timothy Business & Service Directory 

 

BUSINESSES 

 

_____ 

__ 
 

___ 

 

Evalyn Johnson’s Granddaughter:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Laurie Crowley at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

